Address from Mark Greenhill:  General Meeting 18th July 2012.  

EXTRACTS
(1 )Blaxland War Memorial for Private Campbell.  My strong view is that that memorial is, and should be located where the family intended it to be located. Council will seek Heritage Listing for this memorial, then it is protected from future attacks.  I am concerned mostly about: what would happen in the future if the Roads and Maritime Services ever decided to widen the Highway there?  We need to have some form of protection for Private Campbell's memorial.   

(ii)  WHITTON PARK:  I want to touch base on Whitton Park as well, because I think that there is a risk that we who fought, all of us, to protect it from what I see, and I think many of you see, as an expansion of the Bowling Club in the form of the Croquet lawns.To protect it from that: we run a risk if we think that that argument is over.  It is for the moment.  Council has determined the decision, a decision is our favour, but the Croquet people have not stopped I might be wrong about that.  Keep the pressure on and seek the commitments because there will be 3 Councillors here in this Ward, and you will want all three on your side. Not all candidates are announced yet, and that won't happen til August. Be vigilant.   

(iii)  POINTSMAN'S COTTAGE:  As you know, the land-owner has not given it to us yet.  This is to let you know:  we are continuing that campaign. Before this term is over, I will put another notice of motion on the books binding the new Mayor and Deputy Mayor to continue that campaign. The day they are willing to land-swap, is the day we will jump in and grab it.  I want to commit the Council to that--moving forward.   

(iiii)    SCHOOL BUILDINGS:  As you know, the Glenbrook Infants campus has a couple of buildings of significance on it. One is the 1911 original building, then there's another from the 1940's.  What I understand, is that the NSW Govt. has renewed the push to amalgamate the campuses on the primary school site in Cowdery Street  I do not support, nor will I support, the sale of that site to a developer.  It will be Crown Land, probably with Council managing it. My idea is that the buildings, particularly the 1911 building, should be given to the Historical Society to manage  and you would determine it's use. I think, given the historical significance of that building, that is an appropriate way to treat that building.  

(v)   I want to update you on one issue,  it is a matter of personal indulgence. Local Government isn't particularly political. There is no 'Labour, Liberal or Greens' policy on potholes. There is no strong factional divide in relation to kerbing and guttering  Mostly, people like me who get elected to Council, have no ambition what-so-ever to go into real politics. We like kicking around in local communities and doing things:  just like you. So politics doesn't come into it.  I make that preface now because you make think that what I am about to say, a bit odd. Fiona Creed is someone that I have served with over two terms on Council.  Fiona, not by her own choice, isn't going to be contesting the Council election: at least as a Liberal. If you get the chance, just to acknowledge her service, I know she will really appreciate it. do so.

